
MALVERN CITY COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING 
Malvern City Hall − 100 W 5th Street 

 

The May 20, 2024 special meeting of the Malvern City Council was called to order by Mayor 
Douglas Shere at 7:00 p.m. Council members present were Chris Androy, Bryan Rasmussen, 
Amber Lidgett, and Heather West. Also in attendance were John Jorgenson and Joe George. 
Mayor Shere recognized visitors seeking to address the Council; none being present. West 
motioned to approve the Consent Agenda consisting of the May 20, 2024 tentative Council 
meeting agenda. Seconded by Lidgett. Lidgett, Rasmusen, Androy, and West voted aye; motion 
carried.  

New Business: Mayor Shere called a public hearing to order at 7:01 p.m. regarding the 
proposed plans, specifications, form of contract and estimate of cost for the proposed 2024 W 9th 
Street & E 15th Street Reconstruction project. Shere recognized the publication of the notice of 
public hearing in the Malvern Leader on May 16, 2024. City Clerk reported no written or verbal 
objections filed at City Hall. John Jorgenson presented the final engineering plans for the project 
to Council. Mayor Shere adjourned the public hearing at 7:02 p.m. Androy motioned to approve 
Resolution 2024-16-approving and confirming plans, specifications, form of contract and 
estimate of cost for the 2024 W 9th Street and E 15th Street Reconstruction Project. Seconded by 
Lidgett. Rasmussen, Lidgett, Androy, and West voted aye; motion carried. Councilwoman 
submitted her letter of resignation to the Council. Androy will resign from Council effective June 
30, 2024 and cited her increasing involvement in Iowa Concerns of Police Survivors and her 
obligation to the organization as her reason for resigning. Androy has served on Malvern City 
Council since January 2018. Lidgett motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:11 p.m. Seconded by 
West. Androy, Lidgett, West, and Rasmussen voted aye; motion carried. 

 

_____________________________ 

ATTEST:       Douglas Shere, Mayor  

 
_________________________ 

Joe George, City Clerk 

 


